
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 10, 2023 
        Sent via email: minister.edu@ontario.ca  
 
The Honourable Steven Lecce,            
Minister of Education 
Ministry of Education  
315 Front Street West, 14th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 0B8 
 
Dear Minister Lecce: 
 
RE:  Town of Lincoln Council Resolution – Ontario School Board Elections 

Please be advised that Council of the Corporation of the Town of Lincoln at its Council 
Meeting held on March 6, 2023, passed the following motion: 

Resolution Number: RC-2023-24 
Moved by: Councillor JD Pachereva; Seconded by Councillor Greg Reimer 
 
That Council receive and file for information, correspondence from the Town of 
Essex dated February 13, 2023 and Town of Deep River dated February 16, 2023, 
regarding Ontario School Board Elections; and, 
 
That Council of the Town of Lincoln support the correspondence items to request 
that School Boards become responsible for conducting their own Trustee elections 
or at a minimum municipalities be compensated by the School Boards for 
overseeing such Trustee elections; and, 
 
That staff forward this Resolution to the Town of Essex, Town of Deep River, the 
Honourable Steven Lecce, Minister of Education, MP Sam Oosterhoff, and to 
Ontario Municipal Councils. 
                               CARRIED                                                                  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
Regards, 
 
Julie Kirkelos 
Town Clerk 
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c.c. Town of Essex 
 Town of Deep River 
 Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Niagara West Sam.Oosterhoffco@pc.ola.org  
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